

Grange Primary School

Webb Street, London, SE1 4RP Tel: 020 7771 6121

Interim Headteacher: Mr Lorram Black (MCCT)
Interim Deputy Headteacher: Mr Alan Brennan (NPQSL)
Interim Assistant Headteacher: Mrs Maxine Allman (PGCE)
School Business Manager: Mrs Kim Edwards (MBA)

Website: www.grange.southwark.sch.uk

Friday, 22nd January 2021

Email: office@grange.southwark.sch.uk

Dear Grange families,

RE: Online Learning

Schools are required to have a remote learning plan in place so that any child who cannot attend school because of COVID-19 does not miss out on their learning. Our remote learning plan has been made with our pupils and their families in mind. We believe that this strategy will work best for the children at our school. If your child does not have a device to access the learning, please let us know as soon as possible so that we can help support you.

What you can do to help

We appreciate that the current situation is not ideal for many of our families and it may be presenting some challenges for you. We kindly ask for your support so that we can continue to provide high-quality education for your child during this time.

Younger children in particular may need support in accessing online materials and staying focused with their remote learning. We ask that you help them as much as you can.

At the same time, we don't expect you to watch your child all day, and we wouldn't expect parents/carers to get involved in remote lessons in place of our teachers. But, it would be really helpful if you can take an active role in your child's learning by asking them about their day and what they've learned.

Our top tips:

- Try to encourage your child to be ready and dressed for the start of the school day, and to keep to their timetable
- Distinguish between weekdays and weekends, and make it clear when the school day is over, to separate home and school life
- Plan breaks and exercise into the day to help keep your child active

It's important that your child engages with home learning and keeps to their timetable. If they aren't engaging with the learning, we will be making contact with you via telephone.

Please keep in touch with us and do let us know if you're having any difficulties with remote learning, or if you have any questions. You can contact your child's Classteacher in the first instance or email the school office: office@grange.southwark.sch.uk or telephone: 020 7771 6121

Thank you for your continued and ongoing support with the online remote learning.

Yours faithfully, *L.Black* Mr Lorram Black(MCCT) Interim Headteacher 2201/2021











